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President Noelle Cockett announces the $50 million Huntsman/Koch gift at 
the 2017 Utah State University Commencement. Photo by Russ Dixon.
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Commencements are always memorable, especially for 
graduates and their families, but this year’s ceremony 
on May 6, 2017 marked an especially important 
milestone for USU and for the Huntsman School—the 
announcement of a $50 million gift from the Huntsman 
Foundation and the Charles Koch Foundation. This 
historic gift—the largest in the history of Utah State 
University—will be paid out over the course of ten years, 
and will support a four-fold expansion in our Huntsman 
Scholar program, six new faculty positions, and a new 
research center, the Center for Growth and Opportunity. 
    Combined, these matching $25 million grants will 
create scholarships for nearly 500 students a year, 
and opportunities to travel, explore new ideas, and 
interact with outstanding faculty, alumni and business 
professionals.
     Ten years ago, when he made his first $25 million 
gift to USU’s College of Business, Jon Huntsman 
challenged us to produce students who can compete 

with the best and brightest anywhere in the world. The last decade has been 
a time of remarkable change, as we have sought to “get better fast”— better 
faculty, better facilities, and better students. Eight out of 10 of our faculty 
and nine out of 10 of our staff are new to the school in that period. Our 

student enrollment and faculty size are up by a third. The 
number of students directly admitted into the School—a 
key measure of quality at entrance—is up by more than 
200 percent. And our facilities, the beautiful new Jon 
M. Huntsman Hall and the renovated George S. Eccles 
Business Building, are the equal of any in the nation. 
	In announcing this new gift Mr. Huntsman said, 
“Education is first and foremost what propels men and 
women to move ahead in their lives. It’s critical that our 
students understand the power and capacity they have 
within themselves to be creative, to be innovative, and 
to become great leaders of tomorrow.” He emphasized 
that the Huntsman and Koch combination is intended to 
develop “principled entrepreneurs.”

	 Elaborating, Charles Koch added, “A principled entrepreneur is someone 
who is dedicated to succeeding by creating value for others, and doing it 
with integrity and humility, and treating others with dignity and respect. 
It’s a tremendous honor for me to partner with my long-term friend, Jon 
Huntsman, to support the great work at Utah State University.”
	 On behalf of the entire Huntsman School community, I say to Mr. Koch 
and to Mr. Huntsman, “Thank you. The honor is all ours. We are thrilled that 
you believe in what we have done and in what we may yet become.” 

dean’s message

“It’s critical that our students 
understand the power and 
capacity they have within 

themselves to be creative, to be 
innovative, and to become great 

leaders of tomorrow.”
— Jon M. Huntsman, Sr.
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The Rock Hour is a time at Sky View High School dedicated 
to giving students opportunities to choose from various 
topics of things they are interested in. The Finance and 

Economics Club put together a group that would teach the 
students about basic financial principles needed in everyday 

life as an adult in our society. They discussed budgeting, 
home mortgages, car loans, bank accounts, credit cards, 

continuing education, and the importance of scholarships, 
and grants to help pay for school. The group also participated 

in a mock stock trading game to get the students interested 
and excited about gaining an introductory knowledge to the 
world of finance. This class has not only helped those high 

school students, but it has been helpful for the Huntsman 
students who are working to better understand these 

principles themselves. It has created an environment where 
the teachers have also become the students. 

Matt Baker, a senior majoring in economics 
and finance, organized fellow members of 

the Sigma Chi Fraternity to assemble over 40 
comfort kits for local nonprofit organization, 

Little Lambs of Utah. Little Lambs is 
dedicated to helping children of all ages 

who are entering foster care by providing 
them with comfort kits full of books, clothes, 
blankets, toys, and basic hygiene materials. 

In 2016 alone, Little Lambs assisted over 
3,000 children entering foster care. 

Gives Back
Huntsman

Marissa Johnson, a junior majoring 
in marketing, partnered with Cases 
for Smiles which provides fun and 

whimsical pillowcases for children 
in hospitals. Her team gathered 
fabric donations and sewed 26 
pillowcases for hospitals in the 

Logan and Ogden areas.

Junior Tyler Hargraves started the “Share 
The Love” project. His goal was to gather 

150 valentines to be delivered alongside 
Cache Valley’s Meals on Wheels Program 

to senior citizens on Valentine’s Day. In 
a two-week period nearly 450 valentines 

were donated by the community. 

Huntsman students follow in the footsteps of our generous 
friends and donors by giving back to their communities. 

HUNTSMAN ALUMNI MAGAZINE • SUMMER 20176
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Huntsman students rallied together 
to give back to the community 
on Valentine’s Day. Members of 
the Huntsman Business Council 
handcrafted over 30 personalized 
valentines and delivered them 
to a local retirement home. “This 
Valentine’s Day we wanted to do 
something that would show the 
elderly in our community that they are 
remembered and loved,” explained 
event organizer, Service VP Tess 
Arnold. Madeleine Alder, a freshman 
studying marketing and economics, 
said of the experience, “It was so 
neat to visit the rest home and hear 
the amazing stories of the residents. 
Talking to them helped me expand 
my own perspective.” 97-year-old 
Dora Larsen made a lasting impact 
on students by reminding them to 
look for the silver lining in all things. 
Throughout the visit she was often 
heard saying, “Life is wonderful.”

The Huntsman Scholars raised over $3,600 for the Cache Refugee and 
Immigrant Connection (CRIC), with the focus of funding a new green 
house for their community garden. They also recorded and transcribed 
the oral histories of local assisted living center residents, with the goal 
of returning transcripts to the participants as well as donating the stories 
to the Fife Folklore Archive at USU. The Huntsman Scholars continue to 
clean the highway at the mouth of Logan Canyon twice a year as well. 

Members of the School of Accountancy’s honor society, Beta 
Alpha Psi, volunteer each year to provide free income tax 
preparation assistance. Through the VITA program, students 
work with low-income individuals, individuals with disabilities, 
and others for whom paid assistance may not be possible. 

Students in the Clark Center 
for Entrepreneurship worked 
on items produced by Destiny 
Foundation, a Kolkata, India non-
profit organization that works 
to end human trafficking and 
slavery. Working with Destiny’s 
distinctive products made by 
women who are survivors of 
human trafficking, these students 
help in the marketing, design, and 
distribution of the organization’s 
products throughout the United 
States as part of a Clark Center-
facilitated social venture.

huntsman.usu.edu 7
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BY JAIME CALIENDO

	 Jon Huntsman and Charles Koch have each writ-
ten history more than a few times. Both have spent 
a lifetime building billion-dollar enterprises that 
employ thousands around the world. The two have 
revolutionized entire industries. They’ve each authored 
best-selling books on business philosophy and ethical 
leadership, and both are renowned for their generosity. 
They’ve been business associates and personal friends 
for more than 40 years. Now, these two icons of entre-
preneurship and philanthropy have made a joint gift of 
$50,000,000, the largest in USU history, to the Jon M. 
Huntsman School of Business.

TransformativeA
MOMENT

An historic gift of
$50 million will provide 
incredible opportunities 

for students and 
extraordinary impact 

for the School.
huntsman.usu.edu
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	 “I’ve been observing Utah State University for the past 
50 years, and this is the finest college in America,” said 
Jon M. Huntsman, Sr. “I didn’t go to school there, but I 
recognize it as the institution where I would go today if 
I had to select the best university. So when the opportu-
nity arose to partner with my good friend Charles Koch 
to benefit future generations of students at Utah State, 
we immediately took it.”
	 During the past 10 years, the Huntsman School of 
Business has experienced extraordinary improvement 
and growth. The enrollment of high-ability students 

has increased by 209 percent, and 
they have established an impressive 
track record of success by winning 
national competitions, by placing 
at top graduate schools and glob-
ally recognized companies. Eighty 
percent of faculty have joined 
the School since 2006, with three 
members of the faculty recognized 
as USU Teachers of the Year. The 

school has added 12 new curricular and extracurricular 
programs, with programs in accounting and human 
resources achieving national rankings. Huntsman Hall, 

opened in April 2016, provides more than 40 state-
of-the-art classrooms and team study rooms, offering 
students some of the best business school facilities in the 
world.
	 This progress is thanks, in large part, to the vision 
and financial support of many generous donors. The 
Huntsman Foundation and Charles Koch Foundation, 
both with whom the Huntsman School has long-stand-
ing relationships, have been key partners over the past 
decade. 
	 Announced during USU’s 130th Commencement by 
President Noelle Cockett, this historic gift will increase 
opportunities for students—through scholarships, 
through opportunities to study new subjects, through 
deep engagement with world class faculty, and through 
interaction with alumni and business professionals. 
“This gift will be transformational for the Huntsman 
School, and I am grateful for the direct benefits it will 
provide for our students,” said Cockett. “It represents 
a tremendous expansion of opportunities for students 
through direct scholarships and enhanced program 
offerings.”
	 One part of the gift will bolster the Huntsman Scholar 
Program, renowned for bringing together outstanding 

“I’ve been observing Utah 
State University for the past 

50 years, and this is the 
finest college in America.”

— Jon M. Huntsman, Sr.

USU President Noelle Cockett, Jon Huntsman, and 
Dean Douglas Anderson sign the gift agreement.
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students with lead-
ing educators for a 
rigorous, one-of-a-
kind undergraduate 
business educa-
tion program. This 
integrated curricular 
and co-curricular 
experience across 
four years is focused 
on academic disci-
pline and mentoring 
to provide a solid 
understanding of 
financial markets and the nature of business enterprise. 
Huntsman Scholars will also benefit from international 
travels to experience foreign markets.
	 Another part of the gift will further scholarly research 
and student learning opportunities through an affilia-
tion with the Center for Growth and Opportunity. The 
Center will advance scientific understanding of the 
interaction between individuals, business, and gov-
ernment to develop solutions to important problems 
through economic research and student engagement. 
Activities conducted through the center will include 
scholarly research, conferences, seminars, workshops, 
visiting speakers and student career exploration. The 
center will also fund scholarships and fellowships.
	 “We are deeply appreciative of the vote of confidence 
placed in us by the Huntsman and Koch Foundations. 
Each of these great foundations has been a wonderful 
partner during the last decade. Now they have chal-
lenged us to reach even higher in our aspirations and 
in our impact. We look forward 
to deepening our relationship 
during the coming decade, and 
working with them and many 
others to create the finest under-
graduate business and economics 
program in the Intermountain 
West,” says Douglas D. 
Anderson, Dean of the Jon M. 
Huntsman School of Business.
	 A visionary who possesses a keen sense for oppor-
tunity and risk, Jon Huntsman works with the focus 
and energy of a man determined to change the world. 
He’s a natural entrepreneur who developed solutions 
for the needs he identified in emerging markets. He 
founded the Huntsman Container Corporation in 1970, 
the company that created the “clamshell” styrofoam 
container for McDonald’s Big Mac, revolutionizing the 
fast food packaging industry. After selling that com-
pany, Huntsman founded the Huntsman Chemical 
Corporation, which today is one of the world’s largest 
petrochemical businesses, manufacturing and marketing 
differentiated chemical products. He’s also revolution-
izing the fight against cancer at the Huntsman Cancer 
Institute, which is one of the top 50 cancer hospitals in 
the country according to U.S. News & World Report. 

This premier cancer center 
features cutting edge medical 
equipment and technology, a 
research center, and specialized 

centers for both men and women that offer cosmetic 
assistance and counseling to restore self-confidence and 
improve well-being following treatment. A four-time 
cancer survivor, he is determined to find a cure. In June 
2017, on his 80th birthday, Huntsman and the Huntsman 
Cancer Institute will open the new Primary Children’s & 
Families’ Cancer Research Center.
	 As impressive as his professional achievements may 
be, the real presence when Huntsman enters the room is 
his humanity. Jon Huntsman rose from desperate pov-
erty in the 1930’s, and memories of family, community, 
and hard work have rooted him in the fertile soil of past 
generosities and kindnesses bestowed on him by others. 
His gratitude for everything in his life, from challenges 
to just plain good luck, and a deep desire to improve 
quality of life for others 
guide his philanthropy.
	 Charles Koch was 
taught the value of hard 

work by his father, who 
hoped his children would 
feel the joy of accomplish-
ment. An MIT-educated 
chemical and nuclear 
engineer, Koch became 
president of his father’s oil 
business in 1967 and re-
named it Koch Industries 
in honor of his father. Still 
serving as chairman of the 
board and CEO 50 years 
later, he has grown Koch 
Industries into one of the 
largest privately owned 
conglomerates in the 

“When I look back over the past decade, 
I am stunned at what the college 
has accomplished. With this historic 
new gift before us, the future of the 
Huntsman School is equally bright.”

— Frank Caliendo

“It’s a tremendous honor for me to 
partner with my long-term friend, 

Jon Huntsman, to support the great 
work at Utah State University.”

— Charles Koch 
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world, dealing in everything from oil to paper products 
to cattle ranching. 
	 Koch is driven by his passion for advancing an 
understanding of well-being and a belief that creating 
value with integrity benefits society as a whole. He also 
believes education is a transformative experience that 
provides people with opportunities to discover their 
talents and interests and gather the skills and knowledge 
to be able to pursue those interests. His lifelong love of 
mathematics and engineering began with the excitement 
he felt as he decoded math problems on the chalkboard 
in his third-grade classroom.
	 “For him, that was an enlightening moment,” says 
Dr. John Hardin, Director of University Relations at the 
Charles Koch Foundation. “Mr. Koch has dedicated a 
tremendous amount of his philanthropy to ensuring that 
everyone has that same kind of opportunity to discover 

their unique talents and passions, and that everyone has 
access to education to develop their skills and be able to 
make their own contribution.” 
	 Charles Koch has been donating to education for over 
50 years. The Charles Koch Foundation supports more 
than 300 academic institutions, and supports scholars 
and students seeking to grow the discourse of discovery 
around which institutions, ideas, and conditions best 
enable people to prosper.
    Along with a shared gift for entrepreneurial creativity, 
a commitment to excellence and scientific precision in 
business endeavors, and a deep commitment to serving 
others, Jon Huntsman and Charles Koch also share a 
profound interest in education as a means of bettering 
lives.
	 The mission of the Huntsman School is to develop 
leaders of distinction in commerce and public affairs. 
Fulfilling this purpose means creating a culture of excel-
lence across the School, from recruiting high ability 
students, faculty, and staff, to creating programs that 
prepare students to lead lives of meaning and contribu-
tion. The Huntsman Scholar Program has done just 
that for the past ten years, with a record of achievement 
second to none across undergraduate business education 
anywhere in the country.
	 This gift will enable a four-fold increase in the 
program, to create, in the words of Jon Huntsman, 
“opportunities for many more students to experience 
an Ivy League education right here in Utah.” Upwards 

“We’re going to train these 
students to be exceptional 

business professionals. That’s 
not just having a lot of book 
smarts. That’s about having 

richer human capacities.”
— Vijay Kannan
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of 400 of the best and brightest students at 
the Huntsman School will have the opportu-
nity for this world-class education through 
dedicated Huntsman Scholar sections of the 
required business curriculum, developmen-
tal labs revolving around the school pillars, 
service opportunities, and mentorship and 
career development opportunities that expand 
student capacities and strengthen relationships 
between students and faculty. 
	 Vijay Kannan, Associate Dean for Academic 
Affairs, shares the Huntsman School’s vision 
that students be prepared to add immedi-
ate value and assume leadership roles within 
the organizations where they work. “Being a 
Huntsman Scholar is an experience. It’s not 
‘going to school’ in the traditional sense. By 
the time these students graduate, we want 
them to have the confidence and leadership 
ability of somebody who’s already been work-
ing a couple of years. They’ll know how to 
make connections across ideas because they’ve 
dealt with situations of complexity and ambi-
guity,” says Kannan. “We’re going to train these 
students to be exceptional business profession-
als. That’s not just having a lot of book smarts. 
That’s about having richer human capacities.” 
	 “Our students want an education that chal-
lenges them, and that prepares them to com-
pete. They want to interact with their teachers 

and their fellow students in meaningful ways. 
The Huntsman Scholar Program is designed 
to provide just that, through a heavy emphasis 
on curricular rigor and hands-on experiential 
activities” notes Dave Patel, Associate Dean 
of Student and External Affairs, and the new 
Executive Director of the Huntsman Scholar 
Program.
	 The co-curricular learning labs will com-
bine classroom instruction and experiential 
activities to engage students deeply around the 
four strategic pillars of the Huntsman School. 
They will also build a community of students 
and a peer network through interactions 
within the student cohort. The global learning 
experience will include a significant learning 

and professional development experience 
overseas. These labs will provide rich learn-
ing opportunities that integrate the various 
curricular and co-curricular dimensions of 
the program, and create opportunities for 
meaningful and significant faculty and peer 
mentoring.
	 On a career exploration trip to New York 
City, Economics major Ethan Dursteler gained 
a better understanding of what it takes to suc-
ceed in finance. “People want you to perform. 
They want you to create value. I was able to see 
how successful people in the industry behave 
and what they expect, and that they do their 
jobs with precision and attention to detail. 
It opened my eyes. Now, rather than look-
ing at how my classes can give me a practical 
education and skills, I consider all my classes 
an opportunity to develop and improve my 
critical thinking skills which will in turn help 
me function more effectively and make a real 
contribution in the world.”
	 Reagan Rees, a freshman majoring in 
MIS who plans to design websites for small 
businesses, has been strengthened by other 
Huntsman Scholars in her first year at USU. 
She notes, “The Huntsman Scholar program 
has been a catalyst for me to progress. Being 
around people who are motivated, driven, and 
smart pushes you to do your very best. I find 

myself doing things above and beyond what I 
thought I could do.” 
	 Paul Huntsman, son of Jon Huntsman, Sr., 
says the joint gift arose out of a close relation-
ship between the Huntsman Corporation and 
Koch Industries: “My father and the Kochs 
have had a business relationship in the past. 
They’ve continued to remain friends over 
the years.” He explained that the Huntsman 
family’s support is intended to maintain and 
strengthen a rigorous undergraduate program: 
“What we’re looking at is for Utah State to be 

Curriculum

Outside the Classroom

Labs

Tailored classroom instruction 
through smaller specialized Scholar 

sections of the undergraduate 
business required courses

Superior high school performance to 
include GPA, class standing, and/or 

strong test scores

Demonstrated achievement in 
extracurricular activities

Leadership experience

Curiosity about markets and 
commerce

Service orientation

Initiative and integrity

Humility and grit

Rigorous co-curricular experiences, 
or labs, that explore ethical 

leadership, entrepreneurial spirit, 
global context of business, and 

applied decision making. 

Activities that promote service, 
professional development, and 

social interaction through a broad 
portfolio of opportunities that 

will add significant value to the 
Huntsman experience and position 

you well for future success.

HIGH SCHOOL

HUNTSMAN SCHOOL

CAREER

Lead lives of meaning and 
contribution

Huntsman 
Scholar Program

“Our students want an education that 
challenges them, and that prepares 

them to compete. They want to interact 
with their teachers and their fellow 

students in meaningful ways.”  
— Dave Patel
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one of the premier undergraduate business schools. We 
really hope to provide a world-class business education 
at a state school price.”
	 John Hardin of the Koch Foundation is enthusiastic 
about adding this new partnership with USU to the 
growing list of academic institutions that they fund. 
“The Charles Koch Foundation supports a diversity of 
institutions, from well-known universities like Harvard 
and Chicago to small liberal arts schools and public 
universities. We believe that in terms of the way knowl-
edge moves forward, the academic enterprise is all about 
bringing a diversity of voices and ideas to the table and 
letting them engage with one other. Society progresses 
when we create educational environments where people 
can share their different background experiences, ques-
tions and data, and talk about solutions. That’s what the 
Charles Koch Foundation is about, and we’re thrilled 

to have the chance to support that kind of program at 
USU,” he notes.
	 “In the Department of Economics and Finance, we 
seek to provide our students with the analytical and 
quantitative tools necessary for successful careers in 
economics and finance, and to provide intellectual 
leadership through research that advances the state of 
knowledge in these fields. Generous financial support 
from the Huntsman and Charles Koch Foundations over 
the last decade has been a significant source of strength 
to our department in our pursuit of these goals,” says 
Frank Caliendo, Department Head of Economics and 
Finance, and the Academic Director of the Center for 
Growth and Opportunity. 
	 He continues, “When I look back over the past 
decade, I am stunned at what the college has accom-
plished. With this historic new gift before us, the future 

Jon and Karen Huntsman, commencement speaker Jonathan Bullen, Valedictorian Breanne Yamauchi, 
USU Trustees, and faculty, join graduates at the 2017 Huntsman School Commencement.
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of the Huntsman School is equally bright. I am deeply 
grateful for the incredible generosity of the Huntsman 
and Koch Foundations, for our many additional friends 
and alumni who share their resources and talents with 
us, and for our excellent students who are at the center 
of all that we do.”
	 Dave Patel notes the world of opportunities that 
Huntsman School students will see opened to them 
through the generous support of the Huntsman 
and Charles Koch Foundations. “These gifts create 
opportunities. First and foremost, through direct 
scholarship support, they create opportunities for 
students to attend USU. They also create opportunities 
by enabling us to hire great teachers. And I think 
through the design of the Huntsman Scholar Program 
and partnership with the Center for Growth and 
Opportunity, they create opportunities for a wider 

network of alumni, scholars, and business professionals 
to interact with our students and with our faculty.” 
	 Dean Anderson is committed to the awesome respon-
sibility of shaping the leaders of tomorrow, and em-
braces the opportunity to share with Jon Huntsman and 
Charles Koch in this endeavor.
	 “Great leaders are developed where competing ideas 
can clash and be tested in an environment of openness, 
civility, and mutual respect. We are honored that Jon 
Huntsman and Charles Koch, two of America’s greatest 
entrepreneurs and philanthropists, have found this to be 
a guiding principle at the Huntsman School of Business. 
We welcome these historic gifts, and the support of all 
of those who share our mission to develop leaders of 
distinction in commerce and public affairs.” 

View this historic announcement at:
huntsman.usu.edu/giftannouncement
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@Huntsman News and achievements happening on campus

Dr. Lars Peter Hansen, USU Alumnus and Nobel Laureate 
presented the George S. Eccles Memorial Lecture in 
Economics. His lecture, titled “Uncertainty in Economic 
Analysis and the Economic Analysis of Uncertainty,” pro-
vided a stimulating perspective on a topic important to the 
formulation of public policy. 
	 Dr. Hansen’s lecture was made possible through a grant 
from the George S. And Dolores Doré Eccles Foundation. 
The Eccles Memorial Lecture, began at USU in 1974, has 
brought renowned business leaders such as Peter Drucker, 
Alan Greenspan, Ross Perot, and Jack Welch, and several 
Nobel Laureates, including Gary Becker, James Buchanan, 
Milton Friedman, and Vernon Smith to USU.

152
speakers 109

27
total events across

Fridays

67 different majors 
across USU

228
student 
corporate 
visits

2,919
total attendance

1,235
students attended 

Focused Fridays events

22
presidents/

CEOS/founders 
on campus

Dr. Lars Peter Hansen with his wife Grace Tsiang and President Noelle Cockett

Tech workshops & panel topics

Risk Management

What Makes

So Fantastic

Data Analytics

Innovation
International Business

Branding

Consulting Financial Services

Negotiation
Sales

Social Media

Technology
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Leadership Forum  	
Speakers

For a complete list of former Focused Friday speakers and activities, 
go to huntsman.usu.edu/focusedfridays

Book Shelf
Recommendations from our speakers

Creativity, Inc. by Ed Catmull  

The Happiness Advantage by Shawn 
Anchor

Why Pride Matters More Than Money by 
Jon Katzenbach  

Competing Against Luck by Clay 
Christensen 

Start with Why by Simon Sinek

Behind the Drive by Bryan Miller 

Second Suns by David Oliver Relin 

The Human City by Joel Kotkin 

The Challenger Disaster by Tim McNeese

The Motivation to Work 
by Frederick Herzberg  

Same Words, Different Language by 
Barbara Annis

Man for All Seasons by Robert Bolt

Life and Death in Shanghai by Nien Cheng

Ethical Choices by Yvonne Raley and 
Richard Bumor

Man’s Search for Meaning 
by Victor Frankl

Social Psychology by Solomon Asch

Snippets of Success by Dave Farnham

Shoe Dog by Phil Knight

sharpen.
tech workshops, résumé 
reviews, interview prep, 

career readiness seminars 

explore.
career exploration trips, club 
events, employer information 

sessions

aspire.
leadership forums, industry 

panels, networking luncheons

TM
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Holland Travels to Japan
Management Associate Professor Dan Holland received a prestigious Fulbright 

Scholarship to teach in Kyoto, Japan, for a portion of the 2017-2018 academic year. 
      Through the U.S. Department of Education, the Fulbright Program sends U.S. 

scholars to foreign countries to open communication and build relationships 
between the U.S. and these countries through scholarly exchange. Fulbright 

Awards have been the prize of distinguished scholars since the beginning of the 
program in 1946. Recipients include 58 Nobel Laureates, 82 Pulitzer Prize win-
ners, 31 MacArthur Fellows, and 16 Presidential Medal of Freedom recipients, 
among others.
     “Historically, Japan is a culture focused on the collective and with a disci-
plined consideration of others first. The ideas of standing out versus blend-
ing into the community as well as striking out on one’s own are foreign,” 
says Holland. He will help students understand an American perspective on 
entrepreneurship and what drives it in the United States, including topics 
such as healthy risk taking, overcoming fear of failure, creativity versus inno-
vation, and cultural and family expectations. Holland uses games to reinforce 
concepts because they’re low-risk and immediately understood by most 

students. “Students want to win the game but impose rules on themselves, 
so we’ll use games to explore teamwork, mergers, the importance of gathering 

data, and how we subconsciously make up rules to make us fall into line where 
maybe rules don’t need to exist. I want to encourage them to break down cogni-

tive barriers and learn how to do things differently next time,” says Holland.
    Dr. Holland will divide his time between two universities in Kyoto, teaching five 

classes in entrepreneurship and strategy with a U.S. perspective at Kyoto University of 
Foreign Studies and Doshisha University. Kyoto is an ancient capital of Japan and current 
cultural center of the country that contains many world heritage sites, and is often voted 
one of the best cities in the world to visit.

Huntsman Students Win National Competition
A team of Huntsman Marketing Association students represent-
ing the Jon M. Huntsman School of Business at Utah State 
University won a $15,000 grand prize by taking first place in 
the prestigious 2017 Wake Forest Marketing Analytics Case 
Competition. 
	 The competition was held April 7-8 at Wake Forest University 
in Winston-Salem, North Carolina. Now in its 27th year, the 
Wake Forest event is one of the country’s premiere collegiate 
marketing case competitions. Over 200 colleges and universi-
ties from around the world applied to be one of only six schools 
selected to make the trip to Wake Forest and present their work 
to a panel of judges. 
	 Other schools in the competition included The Wharton 
School, University of Pennsylvania; Mendoza College of 
Business, University of Notre Dame; Marshall School of 
Business, University of Southern California; Wake Forest 
University School of Business; Smith School of Business, 
University of Maryland; Marriott School of Management, 
Brigham Young University.
	 “Our win proves that a Huntsman School education is as 
good as any other school in the nation,” noted team member 
Hadley Burton. “Preparing for the Wake Forest competition was challenging, time 
consuming, and all around extremely draining. However, I have never enjoyed 
something that hard in my entire life.”

Pictured above: Gordon McLean, President & CEO of the Advertising 
Education Foundation, and team members Sydney Rodee, Karly Gibson, 
Eric Osterhout, Hadley Burton, Ellie Hampton, and team coach and 
HMA President Eliza Comer.
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IMA Wins Again
The Huntsman School’s student chapter of the Institute of 
Management Accountants (IMA) has been named Outstanding 
Student Chapter for the 2nd year in a row, and 7th time overall. 
They are one of only four chapters out of 129 chapters nationwide 
who earned the Gold Award of Excellence and were eligible for 
consideration. Under the direction of Frank Shuman, they have 
met these requirements for the last 21 consecutive years, holding 
the national record. 
	 In addition to several career development activities, students in 
the club also contributed many hours to service projects through-
out the year, including offering free tutoring to students in the 
Accounting 2010 and 2020 labs, and participating in Sub4Santa, 
raising $420 to purchase Christmas gifts for six local children.
	 The Huntsman School’s current IMA chapter president, Greg 
Schenk, was also awarded the Stuart Cameron and Margaret 
McLeod Memorial Scholarship for the 2016-2017 academic year, 
the top scholarship awarded by the national IMA. 

As a high school student visiting 
Utah State University, I happened to 
cross paths with a member of the 
Huntsman School Business Council. 
After answering my questions, that 

student, Reed Page, took me to the 9th floor of the business 
building to experience the beautiful view of Cache Valley. It 
was in this moment when he asked, “Michael Scott, how are 
you going to Dare Mighty Things?” 
	 That experience, and the evident passion and energy 
Reed showed about his own experience at the Huntsman 
School, convinced me to also come to Utah State. Since 
my introduction to the Huntsman School, I have witnessed 
fantastic growth in student-led programs and the creation 
of Huntsman Hall. Reed’s example, and the examples of so 
many other students, faculty, and staff have in turn inspired 
me to take the full measure of my college experience. I have 
participated in the Huntsman Scholar Program, served as a 
Business Ambassador, and just a few months ago, decided 
to run for student body president. 
	 My goal is to serve others by helping to build a community 
of Aggies where we all can dare mighty things. 

Michael Scott Peters
USUSA Student Body President
USU Class Rank: Junior
Hometown: West Jordan, UT
Twitter Handle: @M_Scott_Peters
Major: International Business & Marketing
Minor: Hospitality & Tourism Management

Blake Harms
USUSA Executive VP
USU Class Rank: Junior
Hometown: Centerville, UT
Twitter Handle: @blakeallenharms
Majors: Communication Studies, Political 
Science
Minor: Business

Chelsea Yoshikawa
USUSA Organizations and 
Campus Diversity VP
USU Class Rank: Junior
Hometown: Aurora, CO
Major: International Business
Minor: Finance

Jakob Ambuehl
USUSA Athlethics VP

USU Class Rank: Junior
Hometown: Alpine, UT

Twitter Handle: @ambuehlnatr
Major: Religious Studies

Minor: Marketing

Cody Davis will serve as the 
Business Senator for the 2017-2018 
academic school year. With both 
parents being Aggies, he grew up 
in Jerome, Idaho and graduated 

from high school in 2011 with aspirations to attend Utah 
State University. Cody is currently pursuing a dual degree in 
Human Movement Sciences and Business Administration 
with a minor in Operations Management. 
	 After graduation in May 2018, he plans to attend graduate 
school to earn a Doctorate of Physical Therapy and one day 
open a Physical Therapy clinic of his own. 
	 Cody loves to serve and help others fulfill their potential. 
Whether that has been serving as a captain of his high 
school football team, A-Team member working with 
incoming Jon M. Huntsman School of Business students, 
President of USU’s Physical Therapy Club, or Business 
Senator, he helps others go beyond their personal 
expectations. 

Cody Davis
USUSA Business Senator
USU Class Rank: Senior 
Hometown: Jerome, ID
Major: Human Movement Sciences, 
Business Administration 
Minor: Operations Management

Congratulations to our newly elected USUSA leaders!
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& Research
Dr. Kathy Chudoba
Associate Department Head and Associate 
Professor, Department of Management 
Information Systems

“Getting Away from Them All: Managing 
Exhaustion from Social Interaction with 
Telework”
Journal of Organizational Behavior (2017). Coauthors 
Jaime Windeler and Rui Sundrup

Job interdependence and interactions with 
colleagues are related to work exhaustion. In 
two studies, Dr. Kathy Chudoba examines the 
difficulties of keeping the benefits and costs 
of social interaction in balance in a highly-
connected social work environment. She 
demonstrates that part-time telework (PTT) can 
be beneficial for regaining resources invested 
in interpersonal interaction by allowing people 
brief periods to sequester themselves from 
others and regain resources. However, PTT 
also presents barriers to communication and 
coordination that can make external interaction 
more difficult. The fluctuation of social 
interaction makes this balance an act, not an 
end state.

Dr. Jim Davis
Department Head and Professor, Department of 
Management

“Family Functioning, Entrepreneurship and 
Performance: The Case of Family Businesses”
Outstanding Paper (2016), Global STEP Academic Conference. 
Coauthors Matt Allen, Albert James, Bill Worthington

Family business has a worldwide economic impact, 
yet very little research has been done on which 
family characteristics drive entrepreneurship 
and how family entrepreneurship affects family 
firm performance. Professor Jim Davis’ research 
has contributed to the understanding of the role 
of the business family in influencing company 
performance through the formation and support 
of an entrepreneurial orientation within the 
business. He provides theory and empirical 
evidence around “familiness,” which is the idea 
that business families impact the business in 
meaningful ways, and has developed and tested a 
model that describes how the family can influence 
the business by establishing an entrepreneurial 
orientation. Professor Davis’ research also 
demonstrates that families with high family 
harmony have higher entrepreneurial orientation 
which in turn impacts both organizational financial 
performance and company growth.

Dr. Alison Cook
Professor, Department of Management

“Leading at the Top: Understanding 
Women’s Challenges Above the Glass 
Ceiling”
The Leadership Quarterly (2016). Coauthor Christy Glass

Many women leaders seek out high-risk 
opportunities within their companies as a way 
to establish a reputation as a leader. Higher risk 
brings huge rewards. These women become 
known in their companies as “transformation 
specialists,” and are frequently appointed 
leaders of organizations facing significant 
challenges. Dr. Alison Cook studies the Glass 
Cliff, where women are appointed CEOs of 
companies in crisis and have less support 
and authority to lead, increased scrutiny 
and pressure to perform, and failure results 
in career derailment. She and coauthor Dr. 
Christy Glass find that increased organizational 
support among the board, peers, and the top 
executive team as well as opportunities to lead 
both healthy and struggling firms will increase 
women CEO’s success in top leadership 
positions.

Teaching
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Dr. Jason Smith
Associate Director—China Cooperative 
Academic Programs and Assistant Professor, 
Department of Economics and Finance

“Judicial Efficiency and Capital Structure: 
An International Study” 
The Journal of Corporate Finance (2017). Coauthors 
Attaullah Shah, Hamid Ali Shah, and Giuseppe (Joe) 
Labianca

Dr. Jason Smith studies the effect of judicial 
efficiency on the quantity of debt that firms 
issue. When firms default on payments, an 
efficient court helps lenders recover losses. 
However, it may also force a firm to liquidate 
an asset at an inopportune time and destroy 
its value due to financial distress. Increased 
judicial efficiency increases the amount a 
lender is willing to loan, but also decreases the 
firm’s desire for loans. Analysis of leverage and 
judicial efficiency in 69 countries shows that 
with increased judicial efficiency, a firm will 
hold less debt. The reduced desire for loans 
appears to be the dominant factor as judicial 
efficiency increases.

Dr. Magno Queiroz
Assistant Professor, Department of 
Management Information Systems

“Business Process and Information 
Technology Alignment: Conceptualization, 
Empirical Illustration, and Directions for 
Future Research”
Journal of the Association for Information Systems (2016). 
Coauthors Paul Tallon, Tim Coltman, Rajeev Sharma.

Organization leaders are expected to allocate 
limited resources to various investments, and 
often face tough decisions about the direction 
of resources between competing demands. Dr. 
Magno Queiroz and his colleagues argue that IT 
investments can be wasteful in situations where 
those resources are not compatible with the 
needs of critical business processes or when 
they are allocated to processes that are not 
critical to the firm’s business strategy. The study 
finds that the potential of IT resources to gener-
ate significant performance gains depends on 
how firms utilize IT to enable business pro-
cesses and the extent to which those processes 
are critical to the firm’s business strategy.

Dr. Devon Erickson
Assistant Professor, School of Accountancy

“Do Investors Perceive Low Risk When 
Earnings are Smooth Relative to the 
Volatility of Operating Cash Flows?”
The Accounting Review (2017). Coauthors Max Hewitt and 
Laureen Maines

A forthcoming paper by Dr. Devon Erickson 
shows that discerning opportunity and 
incentive to report smooth earnings impacts 
investors’ perception of company risk. Actual 
investors were asked to judge the riskiness of 
hypothetical companies reporting either smooth 
or volatile earnings trends, and perceived 
companies that maintain a smooth earnings 
trend as less risky. However, when investors 
learn that managers have the opportunity and/
or the incentive to report smooth earnings, they 
no longer trust that reported earnings reflect 
the company’s ‘true’ performance, and no 
longer prefer a smooth earnings trend. Thus, 
accounting standards that reveal managers’ 
opportunity and incentive to report smooth 
earnings help investors identify when smooth 
earnings trends actually suggest lower 
company risk. 
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LEADERSHIP GIFTS
In recognition of individuals and organizations whose cumulative giving to the Jon M. Huntsman School of 
Business exceeds $100,000.

Society of 1888
$10,000,000 or more
The Huntsman Foundation 
Charles G. Koch Charitable Foundation

Juniper Society
$1,000,000 – $10,000,000
Vernon M. Buehler, ’41
The Call Family Foundation
Jeffrey D., ’82 & Bonnie Clark 
George S. & Dolores Doré Eccles 	
	 Foundation
Kem & Carolyn Gardner
Dell Loy, ’82 & Lynnette Hansen, ’73 & ’75
Young-Chul, ’73 & Mira Wie Hong
The Larry H. & Gail Miller Family 	   	
	 Foundation
James H., ’74 & Bonnie B. Quigley, ’74
Woodey B. Searle & Vonetta S. Searle Trust
Duane, ’73 & Marci M. Shaw
Menlo F. Smith
O. C. Tanner Company 

Benefactor
$500,000 – $1,000,000
Brian, ’93 & Natalie Broadbent, ’94
IBM Corporation
Oracle Corporation
Mignon Perry, ’41 & ’47
Strata Policy
The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day 	
	 Saints Foundation
Zions Bank

Dean’s Circle
$100,000 – $500,000
Alan, ’74 & Kathleen Allred, ’72
Gary Anderson, ’78 
H. Brent & Bonnie J. Beesley
Gary R., ’63 & Karen K. Walton Black, ’65
Joseph L. & Karen Dunn Black, ’58
Boeing Company
Mary, ’69 & Mark Bold
Val A. Browning Foundation
William H. & Patricia Child

Harold W., ’48 & Ruth B. Dance, ’49
Scott G. & Catherine B. Davis 
Deloitte Foundation
Charlie, ‘78 & Trina Denson
Dominion Questar
Blake E., ‘96 & Alison B. Dursteler
Eccles First Security Foundation
Mark V. , ’95 & Jennifer Erickson ’94
Ernst & Young Foundation
FJ Management, Inc
Ford Motor Company
Goldman, Sachs, & Company
Great Plains Software
Larry R., ’68 & Myra Hendricks, ’67
David D., ’77 & Loretta S. Hickox
Mark K., ’86, ’88 & Wendi Holland
Shirly L. & Marian V. Howard
Philip Kyupin, ’68 & Gemma 
   Yang Hwang, ’68
Joseph L., ’67 & Diane Keller
Ross E., ’60 & Nancy Kendell
Ron K., ‘83 & Sherrie A., ‘79 Labrum Trust
Jack D. & Betty Lampros

Kurt L., ’69 & Dawn Larsen
Steven, ’79 & Tammy Milovich, Jr.
Robert B, ‘51, & Beverlee Z. Murray, ‘52
William G., ’72 & Billie L., Murray, Jr., ’74
Jay H. Price, Jr.
Rational Software Corporation
Ann S. & Myron Downes* Rice
The Sorenson Legacy Foundation
Jim K. Sorenson, Jr., ’70
Edna Southworth
Harold C., ’42 & Grace M. Steed, ’46
Donnell B. & Elizabeth D. Stewart 
    Education Foundation
Kay, ’69 & Judy Toolson
David L. & Ronda M. Wadman
Workers Compensation Fund
Leah M. Wright, ’27
Morris H., ’35 & Loree McGee Wright, ’37

contributions

Hansen Scholarship recipients with Dell Loy Hansen (center) and Dean Douglas Anderson (far left).
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$500,000 and above
The Huntsman Foundation

The Larry H. & Gail Miller 	
	 Family Foundation
The Church of Jesus Christ of 	
	 Latter-day Saints Foundation

$250,000-$499,999
Shirly L. & Marian V. Howard*
Charles G. Koch Charitable 	
	 Foundation
Strata Policy

$100,000-$249,999
H. Brent & Bonnie J. Beesley
Brian R. & Natalie I. Broadbent
Kem C. & Carolyn Gardner
Steve, Jr. & Tammy K. Milovich
Zions Bank

$50,000-$99,999
American Express Travel Related 	
	 Services
The Call Family Foundation
Charlie & Trina Denson
 FJ Management Inc.
Richard A. & Laurel Lee Ostberg
Thomas W. Smith Foundation

$20,000-$49,999
Douglas D. & Katherine C. 	
	 Anderson
W. Kim & Sally A. Anderson
AT&T Wireless Services
William H. & Patricia Child
Scott G. & Catherine B. Davis
Robert G. & Debra Dance Ellis
Mark V. & Jennifer Erickson
Christopher & Christa A. 		
	 Fawson
L. J. & Lisa P. Godfrey
Goldman, Sachs, and Company
Ron K. Labrum
Kurt L. & Dawn Larsen
Massachusetts Mutual Life 	
	 Insurance Company
Mountain West Small Business 	
	 Finance
Brady & Andrea A. Murray
Jim Sorenson, Jr.
The Walt Disney Company 	
	 Foundation
David L. & Ronda M. Wadman

$10,000-$19,999
Ally Bank
Bank of Utah
Gary R. & Karen W. Black
Vernon M. Buehler Trust
Harold & Ruth Dance 		
	 Charitable Foundation
Eccles First Security Foundation
Ernst & Young Foundation
GE Capital Retail Bank
David D. & Loretta S. Hickox
Brett C. & Julie T. Hugie

Craig L. & Lisa Ray Janes
Jones Simkins, LLC.
KeyBank Foundation
Lewiston State Bank
John M. & Laura Ellen Loffredo
William G., Jr. & Billie L. Murray
Steve Peterson
James H. & Bonnie B. Quigley
Duane & Marci M. Shaw
Clark P. & Julie J. Skeen
Kay & Judy Toolson
Kent F. & JoLyn Ure

$5,000-$9,999
AIM Utah
Darren T. & Brigeta Benson
Helen A. Champ
Deloitte Foundation
Dominion Questar

Gary B. & Helen U. Hansen
Larry R. & Myra Hendricks
Kennecott Utah Copper, LLC
Glenn N. & Karen Larkin
Benjamin Joseph & Camille 	
	 Leatham
David C. & Ilene Lewis
Richard L. & Alaine H. Nelson
New York Life Foundation
Dennis A. & Julie A. Parker
PricewaterhouseCoopers 		
	 Foundation

Tanner LLC
Clark L. & Jennifer R. 		
	 Whitworth

$1,000-$4,999
Alene M. Allen
Alliant Energy Foundation, Inc.
Curtis & Venice Andersen
Brian J. & Jill R. Andrus
Gail & Martha Jane Anger
Ascend HR Solutions
Baicor LC
Haven J. Barlow
K. Boyd Baugh
Jeffrey G. Bickel
Eric Lloyd Browning
Bill & Margaret M. Bullen
Jody K. & Dione W. Burnett
C. Gordon Call

Chevron
Tracy Christman
Thomas Wilson & Stephanie M. 	
	 Colligan
Matthew Todd Cook
Moline Dastrup
James F. & Molly R. Davenport
Gerald K. Davies
Ryan Jessen & Karen Kellett 	
	 Dent
Jeffrey T. & Sheryln C. Doyle
Chad H. & Sarah E. Evans

Fin Fun
Cecelia H. Foxley
E. Vance & Tamara Grange
Douglas J. & Lynda Hansen
Justin W. Haskell
Christine M. & Kevin G. Hasler
Mark K. & Wendi Paskins 	
	 Holland
Brian Michael-John Huculak
Intermountain Staffing 		
	 Resources
Lynn E. & Irma Janes
Kenneth D. Jeppesen
Jones, Waldo, Holbrook, & 	
	 McDonough
Joseph L. & Diane Keller
Alyson Kirkham
KPMG Foundation
Jack D. & Betty J. Lampros

Roger T. Lee
Marathon Ashland Petroleum
Maximum Senior Benefits LLC
Gene W. & Ruth E. Miller
Scott D. & Carol A. Nelson
Scott & Shiree Nixon
Tyler R. & Marce E. Olsen
Orbital ATK
Sheldon L. & Angela Peck
Barbara Perry
PricewaterhouseCoopers
Ann S. Rice

Tyler Riggs
Kenneth J. Rose
Schreiber Foods, Inc.
Shopko
Randy T. & Janet Simmons
Sweet Candy Company
Target
Jason J. & Tami R. Van Tassell
Larry Andrew Ward
Dominic A.* & Jeanette Welch
Jason Richard Wendel
Rebecca R. Wendel
Travis M. Wilson
Paul R. & Marilyn Stevens 	
	 Woodland
MaryAnn Wright
Wesley J. & Cori A. Yeomans

GIVING MAR2016–APR2017
 TO THE JON M. HUNTSMAN SCHOOL OF BUSINESS

In recognition of individuals and organizations who contributed last year.

USU is in my blood. I grew up in Logan, a brisk eight-minute walk 
from the Business Building, attending every home football and 
basketball game since I was five. The student experience I gained 
at USU, an experience including late-night study groups in the 
business building, third floor TSC committee meetings, camping 
out in the Spectrum ticket office, and networking with my professor 
at Cafe Sabor, has qualified me for every career opportunity out of 
college. I want more students, current and future, to feel confident 
in their career path because of the involvement opportunities 
available to them. A degree from USU is more than a line item 
on your résumé. It’s a reputation, a benchmark, a tradition that 
deserves to be passed on. That’s why I give back, and will continue 
to give back every year from here on out.  

Ben Croshaw, ‘09 BA Marketing, ’10 MS Instructional Technology
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$100-$999
Nathan H. Abegg
Jeffrey A. Abplanalp
Adobe Systems Inc.
Karl J. & Claudia G. Alder
Nate & Laurel Cannon Alder
Allegis Financial Partners
R. Curtis Anderson
Clay W. Anderton
Brett David Andrews
Gregory A. Andruk
Jill Heather Aoki
John & Debra Aoki
Thomas L. Arnett
Randall I. Bambrough
Greg D. & Cindy P. Bangerter
Dean E. & Lyn R. Barker
Gregory S. & Joni Bassett
Sidney L. Beckstead
Robert J. & Susie Beers
Daniel K. & Marilyn Bell
Darin M. & Kellee Belnap

Blake L. Bench
Rulon D. Bickmore
Brandon Bigler
Chlodene Bingham
Jason Dale Bingham
Ingrid Blankevoort
Tami Murdock & Robert H. 	
	 Blotter
Mark D. Bond
Robert D. Bond
George Bower
Tyler J. & Marni G. Bowles
Dell C. Boyer
Kent E. Bracken
James W. & Gayle Linton 		
	 Brackner
Christopher Mark Bradley
Curtis & Caron Breitweiser
Sharod G. & Illene B. Broadhead
Clifford V. Buxton
Campbell Scientific, Inc.
Andrew C. Castagneto

James W. Chadburn
Shiann-Jang & Jin-jy Y. Chern
Gene Arthur & Laree Chiodo
Anthony C. D. Choi
Kay H. & Diane H. Christensen
Kerry Val Christensen
Leo D. Christensen
Soren K. Christensen
Boyd Chugg
Eric J. Church
Cody W. & Stephanie K. Clement
Ward Anthony Coombs
Joyce Holmgren Dahlberg
Arnold J. Dance
Denzel F. & Joan Datwyler
Dusty D. & Tonya R. Davis
Mike Day
Jamie Lynn Dodge
Teresa B. Drollinger
Brian A. & Natalie H. Earl
Don L. Earl
Eide Bailly, LLP.

Robert E. Elkington
James N. & Tamara S. Elwood
Todd V. & Sally S. Erickson
ExxonMobil Foundation
Bezhan Morteza & Kathryn 	
	 Fargam
Farm Bureau Insurance
M. Bruce Fonnesbeck
Jacob John Fryer
Herbert H. & Rosemary R. 	
	 Fullerton
Kathy L. Garner
David S. & Ann T. Geary
Ana-Maria Ioana Gines
Michael J. Glauser
Riki P. & Erin Brynn Graybill
Matthew Alan & Deborah Jenson 	
	 Grizzell
Brad L. Grosz
Ronald C. & Bonnie H. Hadfield
Dawson B. Hale
Chad A. & Kathy Sue Hammond

Jo Lynn Hansen
Rustin Ray & MaryAnne Hansen
Ruth Checketts Harrison
Steven J. & Cherri H. Hart
Joseph M. & Carma Hawkes
Lynn W. & Colleen Heninger
Peggy N. Henrie
Tad L. & Monica A. Hershey
Daniel Vance Holland
W. Martin Holmes
Jim Howell
Gorden L. Hughes
Carl L. Hulet
Donald L. Hulet
Kimball Ray Humphrey
Peter Jacobson
Alan D. & Linda James
Thomas William & Tracy Lynn 	
	 James
Robert O. & Kelli G. Jenkins
George Jensen
John R. & Donna M. Jensen
Brent N. Jenson

Richard L. & Carol D. Jenson
Samuel P. Jeppson
Eric C. & Candice Johnson
Jeffrey J. & Alena Collier Johnson
Ronald N. Johnson
Irving P. Johnston
Christopher Gil Jones
Dillon Lee Jones
Jason R. & Lesley A. Jones
Paul D. & Jan Judd
Jamie Kartchner
Rourk D. Kemp
Kent Tyler Killpack & Carli 	
	 Campbell
Tyler R. & Cristina Kirkham
Charles Klamm
Louis C. & Camille Koberstein
Tad Arden & Donna Koch
Alyssa Kohler
Todd W. Labrum
Robert M. Lamkin, Jr.
Gaylyn Larsen

Robert Craig & Frances J. Larsen
Carl F. & Jacque A. Lawson
Linda L. Lee
Pearl C. Lee
Clare & Cathy Leishman
Thomas M. Lemon
Cris Lewis
Paul M. & Edell Lindley
Erik T. & Julie Lindstrom
Branden B. & Carson B. Lish
Kirirath Mam
Craig L. Mangus
Wesley C. Marler
Burton W. & Stephanie K. May
Robert Mayo
Danette Munk Taggart 		
	 McGilvray
Aleen & Daniel McGuire
Jacob Thomas McNeil
Medtronic Inc.
G. Gregory & Joan D. Merrill
Corey R. & Michelle Wecker 	
	 Miles

Graham Miller, II
Harry L. Miller, Jr.
Tracy Janes Miller
Jon M. Muir
Robert B. & Beverlee Z. Murray
Brandon C. & Kathryn A. Nelson
Newfield Exploration Company
Patrick J. Norris
Northwestern Mutual - Salt 	
	 Lake City
Benjamin C. Oates
Doyle & Jani Jones Obray
David & Lisa Olsen
Mark K. & Kris Olson
Paul H. Oto
Ana Teresa Patino
Jacob William & Kristina 		
	 Peterson
William R. & Angela R. Peterson
Todd W. Phillips
Susan E. Pohl
Jeffrey Dean & Marilyn Poulsen

Pepper Baxter & Marc C. Poulsen
Katherine M. Chudoba & Dave 	
	 Powelson
Virgil R. & Marie M. Pugsley
Mason Bryan Quist
Scott A. & Lindsay A. Ramage
Eric W. & Michelle Rasmussen
Raytheon Company
Matthew E. & Sarah Jane Regen
Doraleen Rich
Alan D. & Tammy Rindlisbacher
Clifford A. & Suzanne Smee 	
	 Rockstead
Ryan & Megan M. Roe
Roll Top, Inc.
Austin Rottman
Brian G. & Leeann W. Russell
Manon C.* & Dan C. Russell
Inger C. Satterfield
Kyle Dean & Audrey Saunders
Robert David Scharman
Dennis L. & Lynn Sessions
Shell Oil Company Foundation

Helen L. Simmons
Julie Hubbard & Steve G. 		
	 Simmons
Hoyt Jon & Carmen C. 		
	 Skabelund
Connie V. Smith
Lynn & Janet K. Snow
Craig & Melanie Sorensen
Don L. Sorensen
Michael & Ann Spilker
Jerry R. Springer
Standard Insurance Company
Melvin J. & Linda B. Stanford
Kristie Lynn & Nathaniel M. 	
	 Stephens
Brent Phillip Stewart
Matthew R. Sundquist
Stephen R. & Wendy M. 		
	 Swensen
Brad T. & Dianna Lee Taylor
The Ryan Foundation
Ralph S. Thomas

I donate to Utah State and specifically the Huntsman School of Business 
because the BS Accounting Degree with which I graduated in 1968 launched me 
into my career as a CPA. It became the basis for my work as a Chief Financial 
Officer of a major national corporation. Though I did the work and met the many 
challenges along the way, this achievement gives me a comfortable life style 
and has allowed me since retirement to open and own my own furniture and 
design business. Noble House Furniture and Design has allowed Karen and me 
to include most of our family in its operation, seeing children and grandchildren 
frequently, a genuine plus in our lives. It all started at USU where Accounting and 
Business became the area of opportunity and success for me.

Glenn, ‘68 BS Accounting, and Karen Larkin

contributions
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Mark E. Tichenor
Ronald Chester & Louise L. 	
	 Tolman
Jason J. & Becky S. Tomlinson
Rikki F. & Katheryn Baugh 	
	 Vernon
V-Max Corp
Jace C. & Lindsey Waddoups
Michael Keith Waldron
Gary D. Walker
Clark Andrew & Lisa Warnick
Darwin J. Weeks
Walter D. Welti
Bonnie L. Westlund
Robert D. & Balinda Whetstone
N. C. Whitehouse
Clark Ashton Wilkinson
Thomas & Deborah Lynn Willis
Helen H. & Thomas R. Winings
Scott & Deborah A. Winterton
Gregory V. Wootton
Carson W. & Malynne Young
Robert S. Young
Marvin C. Zepf
Qingping Zhu

$99 and under
Lael J. & Pauline L. Abbott
Eric Britton Adams
Randal Lee & Jamie Albert
Michael Anthony Alder
Jesse D. & Heather Allen
Michael D. Allen
American Express Foundation
Lou Anna Anderson
Michael S. & Julie Ann 
Anderson
Valerie Anderson
Rodney R. Andrew
Conna A. Andrews
Autoliv ASP Inc.
BAE Systems Inc
Brady P. & Lisa S. Bagley
William Walter Bainbridge, IV
Lindi Bankhead
Brok J. Bardsley
Casey J. Barrus
Jacob Leon Bartholomew
Ryan Oliver Bentall
Dale Lyle Birch
Matthew T. Black
Blue Ridge Pools Inc.
J. Curtis & Marilyn P. Broadbent
Kenneth H. & Deanna B. Brown
Riley Evan Brown
Kelly C. Bryson
Marcia L. Bush

Spencer D. Butterfield
Chase M. & Valerie J. Bybee
Shelley Ann & Jay D. Bywater
Cody B. Calder
Robin Cantrell
Derek A. Capps
Amy A. Chanthalyxay
Chemical Methods Associates
Jordan Douglas Christensen
Jerry L. Clarke & Kaye Rhees
Polly Conrad
David A. Dalebout
Jay E. Darrington
Bret I. Dayley & Shayleen 		
	 Michelle Crank
David Mayo DeMille & Ruthann 	
	 Demille
Jacob Dean Dettinger
Austin Dale Dickson
Max Cook Dickson
Scott Alan & Kathryn Draper
Lee & Kathryn Durrant
Alan Michael & Cristina Carol 	
	 Edlund
Matt Egnew
Christopher N. Elliott
Ryan B. & Whitney L. Ennis
Jeffrey Richard & Cristian C. 	
	 Erickson
Keith E. Farrar
Jeffrey J. & Jennii Lyn Fielding
Ronald P. Garrett
GE Foundation
Gerald E. & Joanne L. Goddard
Brooks Green
Mark C. Groberg
Kathryn Kristine Grover
Bernard J. Hale
Gregory & Renae Hansen
Jeffrey W. & Barbara A. Hanson
Thomas J. Harding
Jordan M. Harman
Julie King & Joel Harris
Shannon Rochelle & Wayne 	
	 Hatch
Jay Dee Hendricks
Kendall A. & Kim Hendricks
Lance Forrest Hendricks
Chelsea Hepworth
Kyle Craig Hepworth
Brady B. Hoggan
John M. Holmgren, Jr.
Chin-mei Alice Huang
Larry W. & Marie E. Humpherys
Steven Walker & Karen D. Hurd
IBM International Foundation
Mandi Isom
Char Izatt

Rodney G. Jackson
Michael J. & Lauralee G. Jensen
Stuart K. Jensen
Spencer James & Cassandra 	
	 Marie Jeppsen
Kenneth C. & Susan Johnsen
Norman L. Johnson
Christopher Wayne Kent
Randy James & Cami Fay Knight
Cameron Wayne Lamb
Chad Lambert
Ken & Susan A. Lambert
Cory L. & Kimberly Larson
Jaxon R. Law & Christena Emily 	
	 Wiscombe
Anthony G. & Megan Lemon
Thad K. & Emily L. Lemon
I-Rong Lin
LaMar J. & Mildred H. Lindsay
Jordan B. Livingston
Nate & Dani Lloyd
LME Tax and Accounting 	
	 Services
William M. Lodder
Weston K. Long
Burton L. Lorensen
Bruce N. & Michelle Lowry
Tyson J. & Jessica L. Lucherini
Trevor S. & Jessica Garrett Lund
Brenton K. & Erika L. Lusk
Nolan F. & Marian Mangelson
Trevor K. Mann
William Taylor Marriott
Lucretia Wilson Mattson
Zach J. Maxfield
James B. McCormick
Kristine Holt McEachern
Michael David & Kara C. 		
	 McLeskey
Brent A. Meacham
Ronald Merchant
Jace Cameron Miller
Andrew K. Millerberg & Taylor 	
	 Hyatt
Alden T. Moon

Sterling R. & Kendra Morris
Gary S. & Rebecca Mortensen
Wallace P. & Pauline C. 		
	 Murdoch
Kristy Murray
Shelby Mckell Murray
Kenneth E. & Vickie Hoffman 
Nye
Bryce C. & Judy O. Olson
Erle C. Oman*
R. Blair Painter
Fred G. & Margaret D. Palmer
Stanton Lay Palmer
David S. Peaden
Kevin Scott Peaden
Ronald Scott Pendleton
Amy J. Petersen
Shelley Pieper
David L. & Jennifer Lynn Pitcher
Mark Eldon Poole
Mary E. & Sage Johnson Price
Stephanie J. Prows
QEP Resources, Inc.
Jesse & Ashley C. Randall
Rachel Randall
Carolyn J. Rasband
Lloyd L. Rasmussen
Connie J. Rave
Jeff A. & Sherrie L. Rees
Aaron Balthaser & JaNell J. 	
	 Rentschler
Michael Lyman & Emily 		
	 Michelle Rich
Stephen Ray Richards
Zachary Scott Rittel
Wayne S. Robbins
Tom J. Roberts
Marion D. & DeeAnne C. 	
	 Robinson
Jeffrey Rounds & Cheryl 		
	 Adams-Rounds

Rodney F. Roundy
Kent A. & Diana Kae Sargent
Rick S. Satterfield
Mark Allen Schroeter
Carter L. & Lauren Olsen Shaw
Ashley Simmons
Hyrum L. & Melissa L. Smith
Randy & LeeAnn Smith
Norman King Solomon
Jordan C. Stenquist
Gary M. & Julie Jensen Stevens
Alec & Michelle Jenise Thorley
Keith & Shaunla Sue Todd
Seth Harris Traveller
John A. & Carol J. Tribble
Jason & Pauline R. Tubbs
UBS Financial Services, Inc.
Beverly Duncan Wagner
Collin Allen Wailes
Byrle G. & Glenna E. Walker
S. S. Walker, Jr.
John Chung Wang
Li L. Wang
Stephen G. & Elizabeth Irene 	
	 Watson
Taci Watterson-Balls
Dorothy J. & Craig A. Watts
Brian D. & Melissa O. Webster
Joseph D. Wight
W. Steven Wilcox
Williams & Associates LLC
David W. Williams
Kimberli Anne Williams
Glenn L. & Beth D. Wilson
Jialu Zhu

*deceased

The contributions listed above reflect direct donations to the Jon M. Huntsman School of Business 
from March 1, 2016 to April 30, 2017. We apologize for any inaccuracies. 

Your help is needed to fulfill the vision. 
Visit huntsman.usu.edu/giving to 
contribute to the Jon M. Huntsman 
School of Business.

I give because I can change 
the future of students that I 
love and admire. I have faith 
in them. They, in turn, will 
change the world my babies 
grow up in, and nothing is 
more important than that.

Taci Watterson-Balls,
Huntsman School staff

huntsman.usu.edu
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Craig Sheanshang, ‘16 an Economics & Finance 

graduate and competitive trap shooter, at one 
time ranking fourth in the nation, can now 
be found at Equity Methods in Scottsdale, 
Arizona. Sheanshang works with senior 
executives in large companies to help 

expense and forecast financial reporting 
needs. He views his two courses from 

Professor Tyler Brough as his most meaningful 
experience at the Huntsman School of Business. 

“Professor Brough was the one who taught me that I 
can do hard things. Because of his classes, I wanted to learn 

more every day. I gained this craving for new knowledge. I started 
reading more financial books outside of the classroom, I would 
check various financial websites to read white papers and watch 
discussions. Because of the way he taught, I wanted to impress him. 
He literally made me a better person by being a fantastic teacher. He 
didn’t just teach to teach. He prepared me for the future.”
	 For Sheanshang, the virtue of hard work learned at the Huntsman 
School of Business is invaluable to him in his position at Equity 
Methods. “I am surrounded by the most intelligent individuals, who 
are experts in this field, and it can be overwhelming. But because of 
the education I received, especially from Dr. Brough, I have learned 
that anything that is worth something in this life is hard.” 

Danna Redman, ’93 Human Resource 
Management, is the Co-Founder, Producer, 
and Host of TheCareerCue, a podcast focused 
on helping individuals navigate the signals in 
their career so they can continue to grow and 
move forward in business and life. She is also 
the Founder of Mohair Consulting, providing 
project management services, business process 
mapping/analysis, and assistance for the creation 
and implementation of business strategy. Prior 
to these endeavors, Danna spent 18 years with 
Microsoft where she started as a recruiter and 
ended as the Director of Online Advertising, 
Customer Service and Support. 

Keep us updated! Email your news to huntsman@usu.edu.
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Morgan and Britton Pederson, both 2010 graduates, are 
no strangers to hard work. Britton is currently the Senior 
Analyst for Marketing Partnerships for JetBlue and 
Morgan is the co-founder of Connectors and Creators. 
They believe you must be prepared to hustle while you 
wait for the dream job. The Pedersons moved to New York 
City from Utah during the tail end of the recession. Even 
though no one was hiring at the time, it did not stop them. 

“We never viewed a job as ‘beneath’ us and worked a lot 
of unglamorous jobs before we ‘made it.’” Morgan taught 
Zumba, catered dinner parties and events, worked for a 
wedding planner, and took a few temp jobs. Britton took 
long term temp work and even catered dinner parties 
with Morgan. Looking back, those were some of their best 
memories. Six years later, they have worked hard for their 
dreams jobs—the hustle ethic still burns strong within!
	 Britton has been obsessed with airplanes and aviation 
since he was a child. He says it is a dream come true 
because his profession is also his passion. Britton has 
had three roles at JetBlue, in operations, finance, and 
now marketing. Although unplanned, those areas were 
the three core pillars of his Business Administration 
degree from USU. It has been exciting for Britton to see 
his education come full circle professionally.
	 What Morgan loves most about her career is that she 
and her business partner are constantly meeting with 

new companies and individuals to seek new opportuni-
ties. Intersecting technology, fashion, and travel, they 
creatively brainstorm and create new partnerships and 
activations. “We are two NYC gals who are the creative 
muscle behind collaborating with brands and influencers 
while cultivating valuable buzz marketing! It never gets 
boring and I feel very blessed to have created my dream 
job!”
	 They love the excitement of the city, the many great 
restaurants, and being one non-stop flight from almost 
anywhere in the world (they try to take advantage of the 
travel perks that come from Britton’s job at JetBlue). Over 
the past six years, the Pederson’s have chosen to live in a 
studio apartment to save money for traveling. 
	 Britton’s advice to current students and fellow alumni is, 

“I will not use the “do not take ‘no’ for an answer” cliché, 
because sometimes the answer is ‘no,’ but you cannot let 
it discourage you. I truly believe if you want something, 
take it. You cannot be prideful either. Seek out whatever 
you are passionate about because that will generate the 
most happiness for you.” Morgan shares, “Be nice to 
people. If I have learned anything along my journey it has 
been about being yourself, genuine, and most importantly 
nice to everyone you meet. You will meet countless 
people and you never know what that encounter can lead 
to. I strongly believe I have ended up where I am today 
due to being kind to others and working hard. Be persis-
tent for what you want but always watch out to never be 
too pushy. You will hear the word ‘no’ many times, do not 
be afraid of it!”
	 You can follow their successes and adventures on 
Instagram at @morgancreative and @great8ritton.
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Janice Wallentine, 
’90 Accounting, went 
to work for Wescor 
after graduation. 
Wescor evolved into 
ELITechGroup Inc. 
She is now the Vice 
President and Chief 
Financial Officer, and 
also serves on the 
company’s Board of 
Directors. Wallentine 

is responsible for accounting, sales, and human 
resources for three US locations, and works 
directly with the Chief Executive Officer, who 
is based in Paris, to plan strategic directions 
for US operations. ELITech, founded in 1987 in 
France, manufactures and distributes diagnostic 
products for clinical chemistry, microbiology, 
immunology, and molecular biology through 
direct sales and a distribution network encom-
passing more than 100 countries. 
	 “The medical diagnostics field is con-
stantly evolving through new discoveries and 
technologies, and as a global company, we 
also run across so many interesting challenges 
with employees and customers with different 
cultural perspectives,” she noted at an industry 
panel held at the Huntsman School. “There are 
definitely lots of challenges and opportunities 
working for a global business while based in 
Logan, Utah.”

Lance Giles, ’09 Accounting, received the 2016 Ester R. Sawyer Research Award 
from the Internal Audit Foundation. The Sawyer Award is based on a submission of 
an original manuscript on a specific topic related to modern internal auditing. Giles 
is an auditor with the Defense Contract Audit Agency, and plans to use the award to 
further his education at the University of Texas at Dallas in the Masters of Science in 
Information Technology and Management (ITM) program with a concentration in cyber 
security.
	 His professional goals include transitioning from compliance assurance to technol-
ogy assurance and strategy within an internal audit activity, achieving the CIA and 
CISA certifications, supporting his local IIA chapter, and becoming an instructor at a 
local university to inspire and coach the next generation of internal auditors. He and 
his wife are proud Aggies, flying the flag in the Lone Star State.

Huntsman alumni Alex Daines, ’16 Economics & Finance, and 
Shelby Fitzpatrick, ’16 Marketing, were married on May 27 in Salt 
Lake City. They were both very active in extracurricular activities on 
campus, and met in Professor Brad Johnson’s corporate finance 
class three years ago. “USU has a great tradition of bringing 
students together and making lifelong friends in the 
classroom. Fortunately, that tradition led to Shelby and 
me meeting in one of our business classes,” noted 
Alex. He is an analyst with the hedge fund strategies 
team at Goldman Sachs, where he is using the 
knowledge he learned in that corporate finance 
class.
	 After graduation, Shelby began her career at 
Instructure, where she is a market development 
representative. “My time at USU and the 
Huntsman School of Business taught me to be 
more than just a student. I learned to be involved 
in all aspects of the University via student 
government and other extracurricular activities. 
Those experiences helped me become more well-
rounded and employable as I begin my career.”
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Larry Hendricks, ‘68 Accounting, has been a devoted member of the Huntsman School 
National Advisory Board for over a decade. He and his wife, Myra, ‘67, established the 
Hendricks Family Scholarship at the Huntsman School to honor his parents, Russell 
and Carol, benefitting multitudes of students. 
	 After graduating from Utah State University, Hendricks served a tour of duty in 
Vietnam and returned to earn an MBA from the University of Utah. Hendricks started 
his career at the accounting firm Peat Marwick and Mitchell and later became Vice 
President and Controller of a large food-services company. An unexpected bankruptcy, 
due in part to 18 percent interest rates, led Hendricks to become a reluctant entrepre-
neur, specializing in bankruptcy turnarounds. 
	 Hendricks routinely retained equity in his companies. One of those, Daily Foods, 
became a national bacon processing plant, and he served as the co-founder and Chief 
Operating Officer. He has also served on the boards of eight companies or non-profits 
and continues as a director of ClearOne.
	 Hendricks is also a successful coach. For the last 18 years, he has coached a softball 
team (currently named Old Bones) that competes in the Huntsman World Senior Games 
in St. George, Utah. He loves coaching because it is mostly a social CEO experience of 

directing like-minded individuals to achieve a common 
goal and finding the right pieces to fill the existing 
needs. His softball teams tend to stay together over 
time and Hendricks is still playing with several high 
school and USU classmates. His teams have achieved 
many medals in city tournaments around the western 
states, but the six medals – three of those gold medals 

– from the Huntsman World Senior Games stand out. The Huntsman name holds special 
meaning to Hendricks because Myra is an eight-year cancer survivor of the Huntsman 
Cancer Institute.

Below: Huntsman World Senior Games team photo. Larry Hendricks, fourth from right on back row. 
Ralph Brinton, left of Hendricks (in red hat) played football at USU with teammate Merlin Olsen.

Top: Larry and Myra together with friends Ralph Brinton, 
‘63 Economics, and Evyonna (Bonnie) Brinton, ‘63 Business 
Education. Above: Larry and Myra in the 1966 USU Buzzer.
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Huntsman alumni are leading lives of distinction around 
the world. In the following pages, we profile three great 
Aggies who have forged very different paths after leaving 
Utah State while remaining connected to their alma mater 
and contributing in various ways to create opportunities for 
students. David Jenkins, ’95, serves on the Huntsman School 

National Advisory Board, and is deeply engaged 
personally and through Conservice, the company 

he leads, in creating career opportunities for 
scores of USU students. Gail Bedke, ’95, 

serves on the USU Foundation Board and is 
passionate about mentoring women. John 

Loffredo, ’86, hosts Huntsman students 
in NYC every Summer and recently 

hired Ben Vera, ’15, to help open an 
office in Los Angeles. David, Gail, 

and John are at the top of 
their game because they 

dare mighty things.
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Dave Jenkins
Dave Jenkins, President and CEO of Conservice, knows building. He’s build-
ing one of Cache Valley’s largest companies. He’s building a dedicated work-
force—1,500 strong so far. And, he’s Building Huntsman. 
	 Conservice, founded in 2000, is the largest utility management company 
in the U.S. and was ranked by Utah Business Magazine as one of the fastest 
growing companies in Utah in 2016. In addition to offices in California, Texas, 
and Canada, Conservice opened their fourth building in Logan in November, 
2016, and will open its doors in London within the next few months. In 
2016, Conservice hired 596 new employees. A third of them were Utah State 
graduates, one-third had attended USU, and the other third were current USU 
students. Additionally, five of the six Conservice Executive team members are 
Aggies. 
	 Jenkins is passionate about building company culture and building people. 
He credits principles emphasized during his graduate program in Human 
Resources at Utah State for the company’s current mantra, “Conservice Cares,” 
which he describes as building transparency and teamwork through an open 
work environment, open communication, open 
meetings, on-site chefs, company parties, free 
shuttle service, excellent employee benefits, time 
off, and flexible scheduling. Jenkins wants to create 
an environment where fairness, safety, equality, and 
opportunities for growth are nourished. This focus 
on building people is also evident in the company’s 
monthly “State of the Rebellion” meeting. “We’re 
rebelling against how everybody else does business. 
Everybody in the company can send in their ques-
tions and I answer them on the fly. Any question 
goes. I get 80-130 questions each month, and for an 
hour and a half, I answer as many questions as I can. 
I do the rest in writing and send it out to the whole 
company. That is how we keep that connectivity. I 
answer over a thousand questions every year and 
I’ve never had a negative question. In my opinion, 
any feedback is positive for me to know and under-
stand. It might be a little different or rare for a CEO, 
but I think it is important to be in touch that way.”
	 Jenkins also encourages his employees to give 
back, offering his employees two hours of paid 
service each month. “Reflect back on the benefit 
you’ve received through your experience. Give your 
time, your money, or both. Giving enables others to 
have the same opportunity that’s been the seed for 
the opportunities you’ve enjoyed,” says Jenkins. 
	 He gives back by supporting various causes 
across Cache Valley, and by supporting scholarships 
at Utah State, hiring Aggies, speaking on campus, 
and encouraging his team to be involved and 
share their expertise with students on campus. “I 
am proud to be a graduate of Utah State and love 
serving on the Huntsman School board. I tell 
customers, people in the community, and people 
around the country about the great things that 
are happening in the Huntsman School—the 
advancements that are being made, the type of 
professors that are being hired, and the leadership 
and passion that is there.”
	 Dave lives in North Logan with his wife, Lynette, 
who is also an Aggie.

“Business education is a great means to 
change the world. That background and 
that experience for students can do great 
things. You can build companies. You can 
create jobs. You can change non-profits. 
There are so many things you can do with a 
business background. I am a big supporter 
of education.” 
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Gail Bedke
Gail Bedke came to Utah State University from the northwest, not knowing 
a soul and determined to enjoy a college town experience. She joined the 
Chi Omega sorority, began her studies in journalism and set about enjoying 
the many experiences Logan has to offer. After graduating and moving to 
Salt Lake City, she landed her first job in the Client Services division at O.C. 
Tanner, never guessing that this first job would lead to a successful 22-year 
career at one of Utah’s most recognized and respected companies. 
	 Recently named Vice President, Strategic Account Management, Bedke is 
now charged with creating strategies to help O.C. Tanner win business and 
develop long-term relationships with some of the most admired organizations 
around the world. She believes that the first step in building a successful career 
is to work for a great employer and commends O.C. Tanner for allowing her to 
have a number of different careers while working for the same company. “O.C. 
Tanner is unique because they allow their employees to really spread their 
wings and excel in a number of different things. They encourage employees to 

work in different departments and within different 
teams, and we’re a better organization for it.”
	 She continually nurtures her desire to learn and 
expand her skills, and doing so has allowed her to 
capitalize on new opportunities. “Experience has 
taught me that you never know when things are go-
ing to change. You need to make sure that you are 
consistently performing and developing yourself so 
that when new and unexpected opportunities arise, 
you are the person they think of to step into the 
role,” she notes.
	 Bedke also believes that her ability to build 
relationships with people has served her well during 
her career. While managing teams in several of 
her roles, she’s made it a priority to build trusting 
relationships with her team members. She provides 
them with ample opportunities to rise to the 
occasion and is never afraid to roll up her sleeves 
and work side by side with her team to make sure 
that every job gets done.
	 She believes that “most of the time opportunities 
aren’t going to just come to you. You have to be 
willing to seek them out and take some risk. Look 
for opportunities that might not be right in front 
of you. Be willing to volunteer for extra things. Put 
yourself out there and get to know people outside of 
your normal circle. Doing these things has benefit-
ted me greatly in my career and my life.”
	 Gail Bedke is the proud mother of two boys and 
lives in Park City, Utah. She has served as a member 
of the Utah State University Foundation Board 
since 2012. 

“Experience has taught 
me that you never 

know when things are 
going to change.”

“Look for opportunities that 
might not be right in front of 
you. Put yourself out there and 
get to know people outside of 
your normal circle.”
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John Loffredo
John Loffredo constantly strives for excellence. He attributes this in part to his 
military family upbringing in Utah. “It goes back to always doing the best you 
can, and I’ve always lived by that,” says Loffredo, Executive Managing Director 
at MacKay Shields, where he co-manages a municipal bond portfolio manage-
ment team that currently handles more than $20 billion in assets.
	 An outstanding student, Loffredo attended USU on a Presidential Scholarship 
and then received a prestigious Harry S. Truman scholarship during his junior 
year. After an MBA and a Certificate of Public Management from Boston 
University, as well as a CFA certification, Loffredo began his finance career as an 
analyst at Merrill Lynch. Following many promotions within the company, his 
division was sold to BlackRock where Loffredo was named Managing Director 
and Co-Head of the Municipal Portfolio Management Group, running the larg-
est municipal asset management desk in the world worth about $120 billion in 
assets. In 2009, he joined MacKay Shields, a boutique money manager owned by 
New York Life, investing in public infrastructure across the U.S. His MainStay 
High Yield Municipal Bond fund has ranked in the 
top five percent of its category for the last three- 
and five-year trailing periods, and Loffredo and his 
co-manager, Robert DiMella, were recently profiled 
in Barron’s Magazine as Municipal Bond Mavens. 
	 A deep sense of gratitude motivates his drive to 
give back to those who have helped him succeed. 

“USU prepared me very well for my career, and so 
I feel compelled to give back,” says Loffredo, who 
spearheaded New York Life’s 4-year commitment to 
sponsor the basketball floor in the USU Spectrum, 
in addition to his personal giving to the Huntsman 
School. “When I was a student at USU I was really 
active in attending basketball and football games. 
Helping the athletics department with their needs 
also helps the student body because that’s part of 
the overall life that USU offers. People are very 
lucky to have such a great university in Logan.”
	 He also cares deeply about helping students 
achieve professional success, and is an active 
mentor. Each summer, Huntsman students travel 
to New York City to explore career opportunities. 
Since 2011, Loffredo has hosted groups of 15-20 
HSB students at MacKay Shields. As a senior execu-
tive at the firm, Loffredo commands attention and 
respect yet he’s an unassuming guy who enters the 
room with a big smile, ready to engage the students 
in memorable experiences. 
	 MacKay Shields recently hired their first USU 
student, Ben Vera, to work in their newly opened 
Los Angeles office. For Vera, who graduated with 
a degree in Finance in 2016, this is an incredible 
opportunity to learn from a man who embodies the 
Huntsman School’s motto to “Dare Mighty Things,” 
and to grow under the tutelage of a kind, support-
ive boss who listens intently to his employees and 
offers plenty of encouragement. “What made me 
say ‘I want to work for John Loffredo’ was the day 
he told me he believed that I, too, could accom-
plish great things in my life, both personally and 
professionally, and that he was willing to help me 
get there. An attitude, in my opinion, that makes a 
great mentor,” says Vera. 

“It goes back to 
always doing 
the best you can, 
and I’ve always 
lived by that.”
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Karen and I met while crossing the Quad at USU, and our experience at 
Utah State shaped our lives. All four of our children are Aggies, and we 
now have grandchildren attending Utah State. We are proud to be Aggies, 
and grateful to be associated with the university. The various businesses we 
have been associated with over the years have benefitted greatly from the 
education we received at Utah State. 
	 Karen and I provide a scholarship to business students because we want 
to provide the same types of opportunities and experiences we had at Utah 
State. I have served on the National Advisory Board of the Huntsman 

School since 2008, and have seen the tremen-
dous growth of the school during that time. 
Karen and I are so excited by the opportunities 
the school provides to young people.
	   We are Building Huntsman because we are 
so grateful for Utah State. You too can Build 
Huntsman. It’s as easy as visiting campus, 
speaking in classes, mentoring students, hiring 
Aggies, and if you’re like us, encouraging your 
grandkids to choose USU.

USU Alumni of the Year, 2009
Huntsman School of Business Distinguished Executive Alumnus, 2002 

Gary, ‘63, and Karen, ‘65, Black

How We’re

BUILDING
HUNTSMAN

Every one of us has the power to help 
Build Huntsman and propel us forward in 
our journey to the top-tier. It’s as simple as:
 

Coming to campus

Speaking in a class

Mentoring students

Hiring our students

Making a gift
 
Visit huntsman.usu.edu to get involved 
and help Build Huntsman for the next 
generation of Aggies.
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